
Town Council 
Grand Valley 
Town of Grand Valley 

5 Main Street North, Grand Valley, ON L9W 5S6 

 

Dear Members of the Town Council, 

I hope this letter finds09 you well. I am writing to kindly request that the Town of Grand 
Valley submit a resolution to the Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry (MNRF) to 
amend the Sunday gun hunting regulations. 

Currently, the Town of Grand Valley allows firearm discharge on Sundays as per its by-law. 
However, Grand Valley is not listed on the MNRF's Sunday permitted list. The MNRF is 
requesting municipalities to submit a municipal resolution to be added to the list of 
municipalities where Sunday gun hunting is permitted. 

Until the regulation is amended to include the Town of Grand Valley, hunting with a gun on 
Sundays will continue to be prohibited under Ontario hunting regulations. This amendment 
is important for aligning our local by-laws with provincial regulations and ensuring that our 
community members can legally hunt on Sundays. 

We greatly value the tradition of hunting and the opportunity it provides for families and 
children to enjoy the outdoors and share in our hunting heritage. Allowing Sunday gun 
hunting would enhance these cherished experiences. 

I kindly ask the town Council to consider this request and take the necessary steps to 
submit a resolution to the MNRF. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter and for your continued support of our 
community's traditions. 

 

Ref: https://www.ontario.ca/page/sunday-gun-hunting 

 

Sincerely, 

Wafik EL Herte 


